Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

July 16, 2013

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 16th day of July 2013, at 5:00 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR 

John Cutney
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
John Widger, Debe Wright, Bill Werley, Sr., Julie C. Martin, 
Joe Jones
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



Lilia Nunez, Police Officer





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor
Absent:




Chief A. R. Garcia

1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Cutney called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Cutney led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None

4) MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF 6/18/13 APPROVED

Councilman Widger noted a correction to Page 1, Line 2 and Line 19.  The correct time that the meeting 
was held was at 5:00 p.m. and not 1:30 p.m.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the minutes with the corrections as noted by Councilman 
Widger. 

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
5) ORDINANCE NO. 1996-7 AMENDED BY ADDING AN ADDITIONAL PROVISION REGARDING THE MAINTENANCE OF CITY EASEMENTS OR CITY RIGHT-OF-WAYS ALONG DILWORTH ROAD AND THE ALLEYWAYS IN PALM VALLEY

There was a consensus among the Council to omit the word ‘dedicated’ as it relates to the alley.  There was 
minor discussion on this ordinance.  The City Secretary explained that this ordinance would allow staff to 
enforce the ordinance as it currently applies to overgrown grass and weeds on the front of the properties in 
Palm Valley.  This will allow the same enforcement to properties whose properties back onto Dilworth 
Road and the alleys to make it their responsibility to maintain that area between the property fences and the 
road or the alley.

Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the ordinance with the omission of the word ‘dedicated’.

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

6) ORDINANCE NO. 1996-7 AMENDED BY ADDING ADDITIONAL PROVISIONS A IT RELATES TO PARKING PERMITS


A question arose as to why this item came about.  Mayor Cutney explained because there appears to be an 
abuse to the existing ordinance and because some regulations regarding parking permits have been by 
practice only and not by any written authority.


Councilman Widger expressed concern over the provision that states that the Mayor and the Police Chief 
have the discretion to issue temporary permits in lieu of the aforementioned guidelines as are being 
recommended.


Officer Nunez explained that many times people ask for parking permits at the last minute and they should 
be contacting the Chief of Police during normal business hours.  Councilwoman Martin asked what about if 
someone is having a party and needs parking permits for the guests.  Officer Nunez replied that they can 
contact the officer on duty as long as they call before the 2:00 a.m. deadline.


Mayor Cutney asked what if someone wants to stay 10 days. Ms. Cheryl Faxon commented that if someone 
is staying for an extended period, there are neighbors that would allow parking in their driveways.


Councilwoman Wright explained that enough parking is available on the streets.  Officer Nunez stated that 
no parking is available at the townhouses so they leave their vehicle parked outside but there are some that 
do abuse the existing ordinance.  Again, it was noted that police officers have the authority to issue the 
permit.


Councilwoman Martin made a motion to approve the recommended ‘exceptions’ to the parking ordinance:

Omitting the last bullet point addressed by Councilman Widger.  The exceptions to be added to the 
ordinance are:
· A parking permit may be issued by the police department permitting parking on the street during prohibited hours

· The permit must be requested from the police department or its personnel

· The permit shall be displayed on the dashboard of the vehicle on the driver’s side

· No more than two permits shall be issued per residence

· Permits shall only be issued to vehicles belonging to non-residents

· The length of the temporary permits shall not exceed three (3) consecutive nights per thirty (30) day period

· The permit shall contain all pertinent vehicle information

· Failure to display a issued permit shall result in a violation of City Ordinance #96-7

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
7) DIRECT DEPOSIT OF EMPLOYEES PAYCHECKS AUTHORIZED 

There was minor discussion regarding the requirement of the two signatures on any City checks issued.  
Councilman Jones pointed out that this requirement would be a part of the employees’ dishonesty policy.  


Councilwoman Wright also pointed out that an employer is required by law to give the employees their 
check stubs.  The City Secretary explained that it was her understanding that paper checks would still be 
issued but not on check stock.


Mayor Cutney recommended that the direct deposit of employees’ checks be implemented with the first 
paycheck in September to allow the City Secretary to prepare the necessary paperwork and coordinate with 
the bank.


   Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve direct deposit of the employees’ paychecks.

   Councilman Widger seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
8) ACTION TAKEN TO APPROVE THE TEMPORARY GATING OF THE COMMUNITY AS A CAPITAL PROJECT(EXPENSE) FOR FISCAL YEAR 2013-14 AND AUTHORIZING STAFF TO ADVERTISE FOR SEALED BIDS


Mayor Cutney explained that the project has increased in cost to about $75,000.  State law requires that a 
project of more than $50,000 be advertised for sealed bids.

Councilman Widger asked what caused the increase.  Mayor Cutney replied the original proposal was for a 
chain link fence.  


Mayor Cutney explained that specs would need to be  created and a notice be published in the newspaper 
advertising bids for the project.


Councilman Widger pointed that the public notice could run about $500-$600 dollars.


Councilman Jones asked legal counsel if there would be an issue with closing Palm Valley Drive South.  
Bill Wepfer replied that these are temporary closings only between certain hours of the night.  There 
will probably be a problem with people who live in certain areas who will complain about having to 
go all the way around to get to their residence.


Councilman Werley pointed out that this raises the issue of crimes that occur during the day versus the 
night.  It was pointed out that there have been no daytime occurrences.


Councilman Werley made a motion to authorize staff to advertise the project for sealed bids and not 
necessarily approve the project itself.


Councilman Jones seconded the motion. 


Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

   (9)
CONSENT AGENDA:

            

A.  Monthly Police Report – June 2013 
B. Monthly Municipal Court Report – July 2013

Both reports were included in the agenda packets. 

Discussion arose regarding the monthly citation report for June.


Councilman Widger noted that a citation had been issued for failure to ‘stop at designated point at stop 
sign’ and he felt this was being a ‘little picky’.  It was explained that if the stop line is there you have to 
stop behind the line.  Councilman Widger stated that sometimes you can’t see the street and you have to 
proceed 
beyond the white line.

Councilman Jones referred to the warnings and the speeding tickets.  Officer Nunez indicated that the police 
officers were instructed to issue ‘written’ warnings and not just ‘verbal’.

Another comment was made regarding the police officers watching speeders on Stuart Place versus 
patrolling the community.  Officer Nunez explained that the officers spread out as to what they do and each 
one has their own way of patrolling.

Further discussion followed and Mayor Cutney stated that as people learn about the 25 mph inside the 
community, they will slow down especially in the evenings with the walkers/joggers/bicyclists.


Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Councilwoman Martin seconded the 
motion.



Mayor Cutney took the votes on the motions and they carried unanimously.

10)     CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY                            
AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR JUNE 2013 APPROVED


After the review of the check listing and financial report, Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve 
them.


Councilman Jones seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

11)    INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE 
FOR JUNE 2013 APPROVED

Councilwoman Wright explained that pledged security on the investment report is what the bank will cover 
for public funds.  It covers the deposits of the city and the securities are pledged each month.  The bank 
has to pledge securities dollar for dollars in the event that the bank goes under, the City will not lose its 
monies.

Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the investment report as presented.  Councilwoman Martin  
seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

     12)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman 
Jones and seconded by Councilman Widger.

_______________________________

John M. Cutney, Mayor 
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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